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 Year 10 Students have been working 

through health and safety requirements in 

Industry and Enterprise to enable them to 

undertake Work Experience. With students having to complete their 

Safe at Work general certificate and then an industry specific certificate as part of 

the first Essential Learning Item. 

 

We had the majority of students choosing to stay in the  

St. Arnaud area to undertake their work experience. Thanks 

to O'Connor's for taking Josh, Northern 

Grampians Shire Kindergarten with 

Adella, Knight’s Farm who had Harrison,  

Tyson working with McKenzie’s 

Transport and Fithall’s for allowing 

Kaden to work there.  

 

Some students travelled out of town for work experience, with 

Anthony going to Donald to work for GJR Computers, Hollie 

spending the week at Bendigo Veterinary Clinic, Kyi working 

in Wedderburn with a Farrier and Demi travelling to South Australia to work at 

Loxton Primary School. 
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Welcome back to Term 4 
Welcome back to everyone for Term 4. As discussed with the  
students on Monday at assembly, Term 4 is a major term for  
assessment and we all need to make the best use of our time over 
the coming weeks. This is particularly important for our students 
undertaking Year 12 exams with only two weeks of formal classes 
remaining. Thanks to the students and staff who came in over the holidays for extra classes and 
preparation for the exams. 

Student movement 
Government school funding is based directly on student numbers so it is vital that we have a 
very clear picture of what our student numbers will be so that we can staff the school  
appropriately. This has become more of a concern with the difficulty in teacher staffing  
numbers across the state. If you are aware that your child or children may be leaving, or you 
know of additional students who may be coming to the school, it is essential for the school to 
be notified. This would be greatly appreciated. 

Building works update 
Last Friday, I met with the project managers and architects for our new build, and while it was 

pleasing that there have been three tenders received, none of them came in under budget so 

there will be some work to do to get the scope and budget under control. What this means for 

us on the ground is that we will not be moving any classes until December. 

French Oral and Dance exams and EI Presentations 
This week our Year 12 French students undertook their Languages Exam Oral Component, and 
our Dance student undertook their Performance Exam. There is a whole new level of  
complexity when performances are live and in front of an audience. Next week our Extended  
Investigation students will also be completing their Oral Presentations to wrap up their year’s 
work.    

LMR Athletics 
On Thursday 18 students travelled to Bendigo to compete in the Loddon Mallee Region       
Inter-School Athletics Carnival.  Results were not known at the time of writing this report – but 
it certainly would have been a wet day.  We will have a full report in next week’s newsletter. 

Man-Cave and Flourish programs 
Today students in Year 9 and 10 attended two health and wellbeing programs. The ‘Man Cave’ 
returned by very popular demand from the students as it was so successful last time. The girls 
attended the ‘Flourish Girl’ program which is a very similar program – but aimed at girls. I am 
sure if you have children in those year levels you will hear about it tonight. 

RUOK Day 
Just a reminder that RUOK Day has been moved to Monday 17 November. We will be joined 
by students from the Primary School for a BBQ lunch and activities at lunchtime.   
 

Principal’s report 
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Alpine School 
Tomorrow 6 families will be heading off to the Alpine Region in preparation for their children 
to attend the Alpine School for the next 9 weeks. We would like to wish Erin, Scarlett, Owen, 
DustyRaiyn, Elsie and Ava all the very best for the next 9 weeks and look forward to hearing 
from them throughout the term and at their Presentation Evening. 

Working Bee 
We were scheduled to hold another working bee to cut, split and tidy up the remainder of the 
wood but due to the weather forecast, it was called off earlier this week. The working bee will 
now be held on Friday 28 October. 

Pupil Free Days 
This term is already shaping up as a busy term and is a longer than normal Term 4. We do have 
several Pupil Free days this term which are outlined below. Two of these days were planned 
from the start of the year and the additional day has come from a collated Professional Practice 
Day for staff. 
 

 

 

Monday 17 October – RUOK Day 

Wednesday 19 October – LMR Basketball and Hockey competition 

Friday 21 October – Year 12 Last Day 

Wednesday 26 October – VCE Exams begin 

Monday 31 October – Pupil Free Day – across all St Arnaud Schools 

Tuesday 1 November – Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

Friday 18 November – Pupil Free Day – Report writing 

Friday 25 November – Curriculum Day – Professional Practice Day 
 

Tony Hand 

Principal 

 

‘It’s not OK to stay away’ 

Principal’s report 
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R U OK Activities Day—17/10/22 
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Yr. 7 & 7/8 Food  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Year 7 and 7-8 Food Technology 
 

The last week of Term 3, students made Cornish Pasties. The class worked in 

pairs making the meat together and then constructed their own pasties. In 

the theory class, we started on a new topic of fruit and vegetables and will 

continue this next term. The Essential Learning Item – Redesigning the   

Hamburger will also be continued next term. Students have created the 

steps to make the hamburger and they will use these instructions when  

making their hamburger.  
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Yr. 7 & 7/8 Food continued 
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Yr. 9 P.E—Badminton Presentations 
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Primary School Need Our Help 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Cereal Box Dominos 
 

The St. Arnaud Primary School have asked us to help them make the 
longest cereal box dominos possible and WE NEED YOUR HELP!!! 

 
On a day that will be picked for next term, we will be doing cereal box 
dominos with the primary school. We are asking for anyone to donate 

boxes of unopened cereal. 
 

There will be a donation tub at the office for anyone who has some  
unopened cereal to donate to this fun activity. 

 
The cereal will then be donated to charity! 

 
We will also be inviting the Early Learning Centre and McCallum  

Disability Services to this fun event. 
 

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to ask your 

SRC representatives   
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SRC Fundraiser—School Beanies 
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Parents Club 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Careers & Pathways 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Community Sport News 



 19 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Community Event 



 20 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Community News 



 21 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Community Event 

 
   

 



 22 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Expression of Interest 
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2022 Calendar 
 

October Fri 7th Yr. 9 Alpine students last day 

 Fri 7th Yr. 9/10 Boys Man Cave Program—All Day 

Yr. 9/10 Girls Flourish Program—All Day 

 Mon 10th LMR Basketball Play Off—Maryborough 

 Mon –Fri 10th-14th Yr. 12 Practice Exams 

 Mon 10th SRC Photo @ 9am 

 Wed 12th Yr. 8 Girls—Active Girls Horsham 

 Thurs 13th Yr. 11 Chem Ecoline—Bacchus Marsh 

 Fri 14th Yr. 9 Jewish Holocaust Museum—Melbourne 

 Mon 17th SSV Athletics 

RU OK Activities Day 

 Tues 18th MIPS 

 Wed 19th LMR Basketball/Hockey 

 Fri 21st Yr. 12’s Last Day 

 Wed 26th VCE English Exam 

 Thurs 27th MIPS 

 Thurs 27th NCTTC VET last day 

 Fri 28th H.O.L—Excursion to Horsham 

Further Maths Exam 1 

 Mon 31st PUPIL FREE DAY 

Psychology & Further Maths Exam 2 

November Tues 1st MELBOURNE CUP  HOLIDAY 

 Wed 2nd Grade 6 Transition 1/2 day—Period 5 & 6 

Maths Methods Exam 1 

 Thurs 3rd Maths Methods Exam 2 & HHD Exam 

 Fri 4th NCD Shoot/Bowls 

Specialist Maths 1 & History Exam 

 Mon 7th Specialist Maths Exam 2 

 Tues 8th Outdoor Ed Exam 


